RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS Village of Malta Council

REGULAR SESSION

Held: July 20, 2023

Page 1 of 2

The Village of Malta Council convened in REGULAR session at 6:00 p.m. in the Malta Village Council Chambers. Mayor, Terry McGrath called the meeting to order with the following members and visitors present:

Council Member Leslie Robbins Present
Council Member Joseph Williams Absent
Council Member Don Larrick Present
Council Member Jamie White Present
Council Member Homer Weekley Present
Council Member Scott Moore Present

Employees: Bill Smith (VA) and Kelly Wells (FO)

Visitor(s): Ward Coffman (Solicitor)

Invocation: The Invocation was given by Jamie White.

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Mayor, Terry McGrath.

A motion to excuse Joe Williams was made by Don Larrick, seconded by Homer Weekley. Roll call vote, all yeas.

The minutes from the previous regular meeting were approved on a motion made by Jamie White, seconded by Scott Moore. Roll call vote, all yeas, with Leslie Robbins abstaining.

The bills were approved to be paid out of respective funds on a motion made by Don Larrick, seconded by Jamie White. Roll call vote, all yeas.

Terry McGrath. Mayor:

- * Marco Pickenpaugh has been working on Goins field for girls' practices and games.
- * Well Grant has passed the appropriation and moved on to Legislation.
- * Kayak Ribbon Cutting was held, with 25 in attendance.
- * David White is out, now testing for lead.
- * No updates about cameras.

Bill Smith, Village Administrator gave the following report:

- * Crew is working hard to get things completed.
- * Tomorrow we will be filling more potholes.
- * Grills are in at the park.
- * Working on the backside of the shelter house.
- * Mr. Kelly will be here tomorrow to discuss the shop building.

Council Member, Homer Weekley:

- * Inquired about park signs for scooters and skateboards.
- * Ribbon cutting for the Kayak Ramp went well.
- * Working on trying to get the Riverfest down here from Zanesville.

Council Member, Leslie Robbins:

* Thanked the street crew for all their hard work on making the Village look so good.

Council Member, Jamie White.:

- * Grass growing in gutters and curbs, also the alleys have grass growing in them.
- * We need to get a quote on chip and seal for the alleys.

Council Member, Scott Moore

- * Thanked Bill for getting and installing the speed bumps.
- * Updates on the smoke shack?
- * Gave update on Manly Park.
- * Committee still needs to meet about golf carts within the Village limits.

Council Member, Don Larrick:

- * Resident voiced concern about the pothole on fifth street.
- * Update on Pedestrian crossing at VFW?
- * Boat dock rentals?

At 6:28 P.M. Homer Weekley made a motion to go into Executive Session to discuss property, seconded by Don Larrick. Roll call vote, all yeas. At 6:50 P.M. Homer Weekley made a motion to come out of Executive Session, seconded by Don Larrick. Roll call vote, all yeas.

With no further business to bring before Council the meeting was adjourned on a motion made by Don Larrick and seconded by Homer Weekley. Roll call vote, all yeas.

Terry McGrath, Mayor

Kelly Wells, Fiscal Officer